## **The flowers on the main Altar** have been designated by Jeanette Devine in memory of Thomas F. Pauline M. and Catherine "Jim"

# Devine Mass Intentions

Sat. 5:30p.m. Kathy Strausbaugh

Sun. 7:30a.m. Living & deceased members of Raymond F

and Gladys Staub family

10:00a.m. The People of the Parish

Mon. 9:00a.m. Fr. Martin Flum Tues. 8:30a.m. Anne Peterson

Wed. 8:00a.m. Earl & Ethel Lawrence (in Chapel)

Thurs. 8:00a.m. Charles Buhl

Fri. 7:00p.m. Feast of Sacred Heart Butch Murren

Sat. 5:30p.m. Living & deceased members of Earl &

Dorothy Brady family

Sun. 7:30a.m. The People of the Parish

10:00a.m. Kathy J. Smith

### Offertory Procession

Sat. June 4<sup>th</sup> 5:30p.m. Mr. and Mrs. Eric Staub family Sun. May 5<sup>th</sup> 7:30a.m. Mr. and Mrs. Steve Leonard 10:00a.m. Dan Crawford family

This Sun. is the Feast of Corpus Christi. The Blessed Sacrament will be exposed after the 10:00a.m. Mass on Sun. until 7:00p.m. when we will have the procession around the grounds then reposition of the Blessed Sacrament. All are welcome and encouraged to attend and spend some time before the Blessed Sacrament.

PLEASE NOTE: Morning Mass times have changed! Mon. Memorial Day the Parish Office will be closed. Mass will be at 9:00a.m. at the Mission Cross in the Cemetery (weather permitting), please bring a lawn chair. Tues. morning we will have Mass at 8:30a.m. for the closing of School. Morning Mass will then be at 8:00a.m. throughout the summer.

Our Feast Day is Fri. June 3<sup>rd</sup>. Mass will be celebrated at 7:00p.m. All are encouraged to attend this special Mass.

From the Pastor: Friday, June 3, is the Feast of the Sacred Heart. When Our Lord appeared to St. Margaret Mary Alocoque, He said: "Behold this Heart, which has loved men so much, and which is loved by them so little." That should make every one of us stop and think about our lives.

Our Lord promised that His heart would "...expand and shed its love abundantly on all who shall honor it, or cause it to be honored." This week, ask Our Lord what you can do to honor His Sacred Heart.

If you have an abundance of stuffed animals in good shape drop them by the Parish Office. We can use them for prizes for the Kids

# The Solemnity of the Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ

Games at the <u>Picnic July 16<sup>th</sup></u>. We can also use some glassware for the dime pitch. That can be dropped off at the Parish Office as well. We <u>still</u> are looking for someone to be in charge of the cook house for the chicken dinners. If you can help please call Deb Lawrence at 637-3149.

A Young Adult Scripture Study will be held at St. Aloysius Parish, 29 S. Queen St., Littlestown on Wed. June 1<sup>st</sup> at 7:30p.m. in the CCD Building. Please call or text Margot at 717-321-3385, to RSVP or for more information.

The Delone Catholic Athletic Assoc. is holding a Variety Bingo featuring Vera Bradley, Thirty-One and Coach Bags, Fri. June 3<sup>rd</sup>. Doors open at 5:30p.m. and Bingo begins at 7:00p.m. Tickets are \$13 in advance and \$16 at the door. Food, raffles, specials and door prizes available. For more information and tickets contact Delone Catholic at 637-5969 or Patty Smith at 717-451-7618.

The Children's Rosary Group will meet in the Adoration Chapel in McSherrystown Sun. June 5<sup>th</sup> at 3:00p.m. Children ages 3 and older are welcome to attend. Adults are welcome too. Prayer books and rosaries will be provided. For more information contact Vicky Bunty at 632-3245.

We will have the annual "envelope stuffing party" Thurs. June 9<sup>th</sup> at 6:30p.m. in the Parish Hall. This is when we insert the Picnic tickets and letter in envelopes to mail to all Parishioners. All are welcome to come and help. Mark your calendars, the Picnic is quickly approaching, Sat. July 16<sup>th</sup>!!

On Sat. June 11<sup>th</sup> at Saint John the Baptist Church in New Freedom, Fr. Robert Yohe will discuss making moral and ethical decisions according to Catholic teaching. Some of the topics to be discussed are pain medication, accepting and refusing care, and anointing of the sick. This free program is open to the community. Registration is encouraged by June 6. Please call Judy at 717-235-2156 ext. 214.

Attention Catholic young men ages 15-25, you are invited to *Quo Vadis Days* vocation camp to help you discern your vocation in life. **It will be held June 19**<sup>th</sup> – **23**<sup>rd</sup> **at Mt. St. Mary's Seminary.** For more information call Diocesan Office of Vocations 717-657-4804.

The Sacred Heart Club is making a Pilgrimage to the Basilica of Sts. Cyril & Methodius in Danville on July 28<sup>th</sup> with Mass, tour and lunch at Villa Sacred Heart. The cost is \$60.00 which includes bus transportation, lunch, stop at Kohl's Farm and all gratuities. For reservations call Sally Sneeringer 637-9559 or Teresa Glass 637-4333.

#### **New Sunday TV Mass for the Homebound**

TV Mass for the homebound is now on WGCB (Cozi TV) channel 49 at 9:00a.m. every Sunday. Please share the time and channel information with friends or family members who are unable to get to church because of age, illness, or other struggles.

TV Mass Time and Channel Lineup
WGCB (Cozi TV) channel 49 at 9:00 a.m.
Cable and Local Satellite Channels

WGCB (Cozi TV) at 9:00 a.m.
Armstrong Cable channel 12
Blue Ridge Cable channel 8 or 9
Comcast channel 7, 9, 10, 11, 13, 18, 21, or 95
Kuhn Communications channel 2
Verizon FiOS channel 517
DirecTV channel 49
Dish Network channel 9022

Well known author and radio host Patrick Madrid is coming to New Oxford on Sat. Aug. 27<sup>th</sup>. Cost is \$20 per person and includes choice of American Cold Cut, Italian or Turkey sub for lunch. Please contact Pete Socks at <a href="mailto:pete-socks@gmail.com">pete-socks@gmail.com</a> or call <a href="mailto:717-634-4961">717-634-4961</a> (leave a message). This event will be held in the New Oxford High School Auditorium with registration beginning at 8am.

Sacred Heart Day at HOSS'S is Tues. May 31st. Cards are at the doors of the Church.

Please pray for our Parishioners who have gone home to be with the Lord since Memorial Day last year!

